
H O M E   O F   T H E   J A C K A L O P E . 

To: Mayor Kemper & Members of the City Council.
Administrator Cox

From: Todd Byerly
Chief of Police

Date: October 5, 2022

Re: Police Department Report – September

Officers Knight and Jones completed their FTO training program and have been released.  They have been a 

wonderful addition to the DPD team. 

The second annual Badges and Bogey’s golf Tournament was held on August 28, 2022.  The proceeds of this 

event are going to the Douglas PD K9 Fund.  (See attached Letters of Appreciation).

Officer Byler in in the Wyoming Law Enforcement Academy and doing well.  We look forward to his return to 

patrol.

In the spring of 2021, the department created a new mission statement and values of the department.  We had 

also identified four (4) strategic priorities which included Recruitment and retention, Promotion and 

advancement opportunities, team building, and communication of the mission statement and core values.  The 

mission and values fall in-line with the City of Douglas.  We have a committee comprised of Chief Byerly, Lt 

Matthews, Sgt Cowardin, Sgt Toman, Detective Leman, and Letabeth Wagers to evaluate our strategic goals.  

The committee met on October 4 and felt that the strategic goals previously identified have for the most part, 

been met.  There were benchmarks identified with the strategic goals.  We will have other meetings to identify 

upcoming strategic goals but did identify one as mental/physical/financial health and career ownership.  More 

to follow on this.

Chief Byerly assisted WASCOP with interviews for the open position of New Castle Wyoming Chief of Police

Chief Byerly assisted Wyoming DCI with interviews for new agents.

Chief Byerly and Glenrock Chief of Police Felton presented to the upcoming law enforcement graduating class of 

Pikes Peak College.  All graduates will be certified through the State of Colorado.  We have interest from several 

of the participants.  More to follow. 

Chief Byerly, Officer’s Kelley, Rieter, and Boonstra attended the Devon Energy First Responder Appreciation 

Luncheon.  

Several Officers attended a presentation by Safari land on ballistic vest.

We have received a $2,000 donation from Matrix Oilfield Service for the K9 fund.

Sgt Toman attended the Wyoming Law Enforcement Academy for Firearms Instructor Recertification
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Sgt Cowardin and Officer Nixon attended the Rising Above Frontline Trauma in Casper, WY.  This is a training on 

mental health.

Officer Boonstra attended the Field Training Officer Program at the Wyoming Law Enforcement Academy.  He 

will now work in to becoming a department Field Training Officer. 

Detective Leman and Officer Evans attended a phone evidence training.

Enclosed are several letters of appreciation.

Respectfully Submitted,

Todd A. Byerly




